

QUICK REFERENCE FOR TRAFFIC LAW ENFORCEMENT

PRODUCED BY:

COMMERCIAL VEHICLE SAFETY AND ENFORCEMENT BRANCH

"IMPROVING ROAD SAFETY"

SUGGESTIONS TO HELP YOU DETECT POSSIBLE PERSONATION

Listed in no particular order:

- 1. Request registration.
- Ask questions about address.
- 3. Ask whose vehicle it is.
- 4. What is the R/O's address?
- Ask for driver's full name.
- Get telephone number. Ask OCC dispatcher to call number and ask for him/her or if they know the person stopped (sometimes the person stopped gives a false name and the actual person will answer the phone).
- 7. Check the information given on system.
- If the vehicle's R/O is not the same as person stopped, DL on register, run it on system.
- 9. Make a detailed physical description, e.g. tattoos, marks, scars.
- Keep extensive notes either in notebook, or better, on ticket's officer note portion.
- Query drivers license newer 10-27 (drivers license check) have description on them.
- Ask place of birth.
- 13. Ask about drivers record, recent tickets etc.
- 14. Obtain driver licence history.
- 15. Follow up the registered owner to identify.
- 16. Get the offender to sign the ticket.
- 17. Keep in mind your gut feeling.
- 18. If there's a camera available, photograph driver for evidentiary purposes.

THIS DOCUMENT IS PRODUCED BY THE COMMERCIAL VEHICLE SAFETY AND ENFORCEMENT BRANCH

The information in this booklet is for **REFERENCE ONLY.** In any conflict between this information and mentioned Acts & Regulations, the latter shall apply.

Items Marked with * conform to C.V.S.A., C.V.I.P. or P.V.I.P.

Out of Service Criteria. Vehicle is "Out of Service" until defects and/or omissions are corrected.

- C.V.S.A. Commercial Vehicle Safety Alliance Commercial Vehicles over 5,000 Kilograms.
- C.V.I.P. Commercial Vehicle Inspection Program
 Division 25 Motor Vehicle Act Regulations.
- P.V.I.P. Private Vehicle Inspection Program
 Division 25 Motor Vehicle Act Regulations.
 Non Commercial Vehicles.

Please report any factual errors, omissions or typing errors you may find in this booklet to Commercial Vehicle Safety and Enforcement.

LOCATION:

3A - 940 Blanshard Street, Victoria

MAILING ADDRESS: PO BOX 9250 Stn Prov Govt Victoria, B.C. V8W 9J2 (250) 952-0577

To order this booklet, please fax your request to the Commercial Vehicle Safety and Enforcement Branch at (250) 952-0578.

May 2007

Contents

Minimum Vehicle Requirements	
Accident Reports	
Animals	6
Backup Lights (See Lights/Lamps)	
Bicycles	
Body – Doors – Hood	
Brakes – Under 2,800 kg Net Weight	
Brakes Over 2,800 kg Net Weight	
Cargo Securement	
Clearance Lamps	
Commercial Vehicles	
Cowl - Fender Lamps	13
Criminal Code	14
Dangerous Goods	14
Defective Vehicle	16
Dimensions	16
Drivers Licence	17
Drivers Licence – Class	18
Driving	20
Driving Lights (see Head lamps)	
Flashing Lamps	23
Fog Lamps (Optional)	24
Fuel System	24
Head Lamps	24
Highway Act (see Transportation Act)	
Horn	25
Identification Lamps	25
Implements of Husbandry	25
Inspections (Vehicle)	
Inspection (Facilities)	27
Insurance	27
Lanes - Lines	28
Licence Plates	28
Licence Plate Lamp	
Licence - Registration	
Lamps (Lights)	
Liquor Control and Licensing Act	
Load Security (see Cargo Securement)	
Log Books	32
Mirrors	

Miscellaneous	35
Motor Carrier (see Passenger Transportation)	
Motorcycles	
Motor Fuel Tax Act	36
Mudguards & Bumpers	36
Muffler	
National Safety Code	37
Noise From Vehicle	40
Oversize – Overload	40
Oversize Signs	40
Parking	40
Parking (Disabled Persons)	41
Passenger Transportation Act	41
Passing – Overtaking	43
Pedestrian Offences	
Pedestrians – Driver Offences	44
Permits	
Pilot Car	44
Powers of Peace Officer	45
Projections	46
Railway Crossing	46
Reflectors	47
School Bus	47
Seatbelts (and Child Restraints	48
Seats (Driver)	49
Signalling	
Signs & Markings	49
Speeding	50
Steering – Suspension	51
Stopping	
Stop Lamps	
Tail Lamps	
Taxi/Chauffeur Permit	
Tires – Wheels	53
Towing Dollies	54
Towing Dollies Brake Exemptions	
Traffic Control Device (TCD)	55
Trailers	
Transit Conduct & Safety Regulations.	
Transportation Act	
Tunnel Transportation of Dangerous Goods	58

Trip Inspections	. 59
Tums	
Turn Signal Lamps	. 60
U – Turns/Reversing	
Warning Devices	. 60
Weight Capacity	. 61
Windows - Wipers	. 61
Yielding	. 62
Height Conversion Table	. 63
Weight Conversion Table	. 64
Metric Conversion Table	. 65
Phonetic Alphabet	
Standard Response Code	. 66
Standard 10 Code	
Notes (blank pages)	. 68
, , ,	

MINIMUM VEHICLE REQUIREMENTS

1. All Vehicles - General

Valid Class Drivers Licence.

Must conform to MVA & MVAR.

Valid Insurance or Permit. Licence plate on rear and/or front. Vehicles over 2.3 meters wide or 10 passengers, must carry reflective warning device.

2. Private Passenger Vehicles

All items in number 1.

I.C.B.C. validation decal on rear plate.

3. Passenger Transportation Licenced Vehicles

All items in number 1.

Valid C.V.I.P. decal displayed.

Copy of C.V.I.P. Inspection Report.

Carrier name displayed on sides.

Valid Passenger Transportation Licence Plate on Front.

Valid Carrier Certificate (Cab Card).

Conditions of Passenger Transportation licence.

Carrier name and/or reference number on registration.

National Safety Code number on registration.

MINIMUM VEHICLE REQUIREMENTS CONTINUED

4 Commercial Vehicles

All items in number 1.

If Passenger Transportation licenced, all items in number 3. Valid permit if licenced Out of Province.

I.C.B.C. valid decal on front licence plate, over 5,500 kg. National Safety Code number on registration, over 5,000 kg. Name of NSC holder displayed on both sides, over 5,500 kg. Carrier records driver duty status, cycle and hours for each day even if driver exempt from log book.

Log book required if over 160 km radius of home depot. Pre-trip inspection if over 14,600 kg or 3 or more axles.

5. Vehicles Over 8,200 kg

All items in number 1 and 4. If Passenger Transportation licenced, all items in number 3. Valid C.V.I.P. decal displayed.

6. Trailers

Valid B.C. insurance or permit.

Operating brakes Div. 5 or 6 MVAR.

Valid C.V.I.P. decal over 1,400 kg (some exceptions).

Operating breakaway device on brakes over 1,400 kg.

Driver controlled brakes in tow vehicle over 2,800 kg.

7. Vehicles Carrying Dangerous Goods

All items in number 1, other items as required.

Valid Training/Handling Certificate (driver).

Shipping Documents within reach, vehicle placards as required.

8. Buses (all)

All items in number 1, other items as required.

If Passenger Transportation licenced, all items in number 3.

Valid C.V.I.P. decal displayed.

Copy of C.V.I.P. Inspection Report.

Completed Pre-Trip Inspection Report.

Reflective warning devices.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

F 9	MVA	\$\$\$
Fail to submit accident report		81
(Required on injury/death/damage over \$1000) (moto		
Fail to report accident in 24 hours		
Fail to report accident in 48 hours		
Accident particulars to be obtained/forwarded		
Fail to remain at scene of accident		
Fail to render assistance at scene		
Fail to exchange particulars		
Fail to stop after collision with unattended vehicle	68(2)	196
Fail to stop when in accident resulting in		
damage to property and notify owner		
Fail to supply name of driver (owner)		
Supply false statement to Peace Officer	84	109
ANIMALS		
	MVA	\$\$\$
Transport animal without proper protection	72	109
BICYCLES		
	MVA	\$\$\$
Ride cycle on sidewalk	183(2)(a)	109
Ride cycle on crosswalk		
Fail to ride cycle on right side of road		
Ride two abreast on roadway	183(2)(d)	109
Ride without hands on handlebar		
Ride while not astride seat	183(2)(f)	109
Carry passengers on cycle	183(2)(g)	109
Ride on highway prohibited by signs	183(2)(h)	109
Ride while attached to vehicle		
Ride cycle without lighted white front lamp		

BICYCLES CONTINUED

MVA

Ride cycle without red reflector	183(6)(b) 109
Ride cycle without lighted red lamp at rear	183(6)(c) 109
Operate without braked wheels	183(8) 109
Fail to remain at scene	183(9)(a) 109
Fail to give particulars	183(9)(c) 109
Fail to report accident	. , , ,
(death/injury/damage over \$100)	183(10) 109
Careless cycling	
Cycle without reasonable consideration	
Cycle without required bicycle helmet	184(1) 29
Permit cycling without required bicycle helmet	
BODY-DOORS-HOOD	
Bob! Books Hoop	
	MVA \$\$\$
Unsecured motor vehicle	
Unsecured motor vehicle	191(2)(a) 81
	191(2)(a) 81 S: \$109
Unsecured motor vehicle	191(2)(a) 81 S: \$109 MVAR ITEM
Unsecured motor vehicle USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM: No doors (if original equipment)	191(2)(a)
Unsecured motor vehicle USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM: No doors (if original equipment) Doors not in good working order	191(2)(a) 81 S: \$109 MVAR ITEM 7.09 (11) 7.09 (11)
Unsecured motor vehicle USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM: No doors (if original equipment)	191(2)(a)
Unsecured motor vehicle USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM: No doors (if original equipment)	191(2)(a)
Unsecured motor vehicle USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM: No doors (if original equipment)	191(2)(a)
Unsecured motor vehicle USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM: No doors (if original equipment) Doors not in good working order Hinge/latch/handle-broken/missing/inoperative Slight jar will open door Door will not open/close with normal effort Body part rusted/damaged to create hazard	191(2)(a)
Unsecured motor vehicle USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM: No doors (if original equipment)	191(2)(a)
Unsecured motor vehicle USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM: No doors (if original equipment) Doors not in good working order Hinge/latch/handle-broken/missing/inoperative Slight jar will open door Door will not open/close with normal effort Body part rusted/damaged to create hazard	191(2)(a)

 Sharp or ragged edge
 7.09
 (11)

 Engine hood not securely fastened
 7.09
 (11)

 Engine hood – loose/broken hinges/fasteners
 7.09
 (11)

 Frame – flex/cracked/welded/fatigued
 7.09
 (11)

 Frame – structural damage
 7.09
 (11)

BRAKES - UNDER 2.800 KG NET WEIGHT

Application:

Motor vehicles under 2,800 kg net weight

Trailers over 1,400 kg gross weight

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Drive vehicle without brakes/equipment	5.01	109
No/inoperative brake at each wheel (trailer)	5.02(3)	109

Trailer/Towed Vehicle Brake Exemptions (MVAR 5.02(3)):

- a) On 1 axle of house trailer with more than 2 axles,
- On any axle of trailer if licensed GVW of trailer is 1,400 kg or less AND, is less than 50% of licensed GVW of towing trailer
- c) On any axle of towing dolly towed by motor vehicle where: aggregate net weight of towing dolly and gross weight of the towed vehicle (one axle on tow dolly) does not exceed 1,400 kgs OR, motor vehicle towing the towing dolly has a GVW rating in excess of the aggregate of:
 - A Net weight of towing dolly,
 - B- The GVW of the motor vehicle one axle of which is being carried by the towing dolly, **AND**
 - C The GVW of the motor vehicle towing the towing dolly.

Vehicle Brake Exemptions (MVAR 5.04(1)):

- d) On any axle of a motor vehicle where 1 axle is being carried by towing dolly.
- e) On any axle of a trailer consisting of a piece of construction machinery towed by a truck where the truck GVWR exceeds the aggregate of the gross vehicle weights of the trailer and truck.
- f) Implements of husbandry,

BRAKES - UNDER 2,800 KG NET WEIGHT CONTINUED

Vehicle Brake Exemptions (MVAR 5.04(1)):

- g) Special mobile vehicles, any chassis w/o body or load, and
- Motor vehicles originally designed & manufactured W/O brakes

NOTE: Motor Vehicles towed by motorhomes exempt brakes if the towed motor vehicle weighs less than 2,000 kg and is less than 40% of the GVW rating of the Motor Home towing it via a tow bar. (MVAR 5.02(7))

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Brakes affect direction of travel	. 5.02(1)	. 109
No independent brake control in trailer towing vehicle		
(trailer licensed over 2,800 kg GVW)	. 5.02(4)(c)	. 109
No front/rear brake on motorcycle	. 5.02(5)	. 109
No foot pedal on rear brake (motorcycle)	5.02(5)	. 109
No/inoperative emergency/park brake	. 5.03(1)	. 109
Leave detached trailer w/o wheels locked	5.03(2)	. 109
Implement of husbandry over 20 km/h w/o brakes		
if unable to stop within 10 meters	. 5.04(2)	. 109
Refuse to allow inspection	. 5.05(1)	. 109
Test brake performance at speed over 40km/h		
Inadequate brake tube/hose	. 5.06	. 109
Inadequate brake connections – leaks/defects	. 5.07	. 109
Inadequate thickness – brake lining	. 5.08	. 109
USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEMS	S:	\$109
	MVAR	ITEM
Brake pedal falls to floor		
Brake fluid level below full mark		
Brake pedal application soft/spongy		
Frayed brake cable – motorcycle		
Brake pedal/lever binding – motorcycle		
Dirty/loose/frayed connections/wires (electric brake)	. 7.09	. (26)

BRAKES OVER 2.800 KG NET WEIGHT

Application:

Any motor vehicle over 2,800 kg net weight Any bus over 2,800 kg unloaded Any trailer over 1,400 kg gross weight

Brake Exemptions (MVAR 6.06(2)):

- A- Towed motor vehicle as set out in 5.02(6) MVAR
- B- Truck or truck tractor with 3 or more axles:
 - i. steered by wheels on 1 axle, brakes not required on front
 - ii. steered by wheels on more than 1 axle, brakes required
- C -On 1 axle of house trailer with 3 or more trailers

	MVAR	\$\$\$
No independent means of applying brakes		
No parking brake		
No brake on each wheel		
No breakaway device		
Breakaway will not hold (15 minutes)		
No relay valve on trailer		
No tractor protection valve		
No dynamite – trailer brakes – 138/310 k 20/40 psi		
No hand valve (vacuum brakes & trailer)		
Use limiting valve on dry road		
No reservoir (air or vacuum)		
Inoperative check valve		
Inoperative check valve		
Excessive air loss 27 kpa/4psi minute		
Excessive all loss 21 kpa/4psi fillilute	0.13	130
USE CHARGE SECTION 6.02(2)(B) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITI	=MS·	\$138
USE CHARGE SECTION 0.02(2)(B) WVA TOR SCHEDULE THE		TEM
Push rod travel over 80% of manf. specs		
Air pressure increase 350/600 kpa over	7.03	(24)
3 min. (50/98 psi)	7.00	(26)
Governor cut in under 550 kpa (80 psi)		
Governor cut out over 860 kpa (125 psi)		
Governor out out over 600 kpa (125 psi)	7.00	(20)

BRAKES OVER 2,800 KG NET WEIGHT CONTINUED

USE CHARGE SECTION 6.02(2)(B) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 IT Audible air leak	MVAR . 7.09 . 7.09 . 7.09	. (26) . (26)
A - 20 kPa - 3 Psi Per Minute - Single Vehicle B - 28 kPa - 4 Psi Per Minute - 2 Vehicles C - 40 kPa - 6 Psi Per Minute - 3 Vehicles Operator must adjust any or all brakes when its travel	exceeds 80%	of
the maximum stroke: Improper brake performance (each brake) PLUS, if 50% of total brakes or more		
not in working order		. 598
CARGO SECUREMENT		
Carrier permits operation without proper	MVAR	\$\$\$
equipment or with insecure cargo Driver operates commercial or business vehicle	. ,	
without proper equipment or with insecure cargo Driver operates non-commercial or non-business vehicle without proper equipment or with	. 35.03(3)	. 288
insecure cargoFailure to stop or secure cargo		
Insecure luggage in bus passenger compartment		
Transport animals without protection	MVA . 72	\$\$\$. 109

CLEARANCE LAMPS

Unauthorized lamp	4.22(1) 4.22(2)	109
distance of 150 m	. 4.22(3)	109
COMMERCIAL VEHICLES		
Application: All commercial vehicles operated on a highway or arter		***
Unlicensed vehicle	CTA 6(2)	\$\$\$ 115
Unlicensed vehicle	()	
part of it, of the gross weight in excess of that allowed by regulation or permit	. 12(1)(b)	115
Dimensions of load do not conform	. 12(1)(c)(ii)	115
Fail to obtain permit Unauthorized commodity on logging truck Fail to remove expired permit Violate conditions of permit Misuse of permit Fail to obey Peace Officer Bypass weigh scale	5.01	173 86 115 173 575

COMMERCIAL VEHICLES CONTINUED

	CTAR	\$\$\$
Size exceeds dimension limits posted sign	. 7.04(5)	115
Weight exceeds load limit posted on sign	. 7.04(6)	115
Height exceeds posted "Low Clearance" warning sign	. 7.05(3)	86
Illegal trailer axle width	. 7.07	86
Illegal load sharing	. 7.09	86
More than one axle unit on ground	. 7.10(a)	86
Illegal trailer converter dolly	. 7.10(b)	86
Illlegal control in cab	. 7.11(1)	86
Illegal lift axle	. 7.11(2)	86
Illegal self steering axle	. 7.12(1)	86
Illegal tire load		
Underweight 3 vehicle combination	. 7.18(1)	(b) 86
Illegal GVW on drive axle	. 7.20(a)	86
No tandem drive axle	. 7.20(b)	86
Illegal horsepower	. 7.21	173
Illegal booster or jeep axle assembly	. 7.23(1)	86
Illegal 2 or 3 axle group	. 7.29(1)	86
Improper use of jeep or dog logger	. 7.29(2)	86
Illegal logging truck tire load	. 7.30	86
Fail to have proper oversize sign	. 8.03(1)	58
Fail to have proper cautionary sign	. 8.03(2)	58
Fail to have proper warning device	. 8.04(1)	58
Improper use of sign	. 8.07	58
	MVA	\$\$\$
Fail to obey traffic control device		
posted "Tire Chains" sign	. 125	121
Every provision of the Commercial Transport Regulat	ions, B.0	C. Reg.
30/78, other than those specifically enumerated in the	nis sched	dule \$86
COMI EENDED IAMBS		

COWL - FENDER LAMPS

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Fender lamps (more than two lamps)	4.14	 109
Fender lamps (emit other than amber/white light to from	nt	
or amber/red light to rear)	4.14	 109

CRIMINAL CODE

Flight from Peace Officer

CRIMINAL CODE

2/0/1/1)

COLUR

Flight from Peace Officer		
Flight causing bodily harm/death		
Dangerous operation of motor vehicle		
Dangerous operation – causing injury		
Dangerous operation – causing death		
Fail to remain at accident scene	. 252	court
Fail to remain - involving bodily harm	. 252(1.2) c	court
Fail to remain - involving death/serious injury	. 252(1.3) c	court
Drive while ability impaired	. 253(a) c	court
Drive while over 80 MG blood/alcohol	. 253(b) c	court
Refuse to provide breath/blood sample	. 254(5)	court
Impaired driving causing injury	. 255(2)	court
Impaired driving causing death		
Drive while disqualified		
DANGEROUS GOODS		
DANGEROUS GOODS		
5.0		\$\$\$
5.0		
DANGEROUS GOODS Non-compliance with terms of permit	. 4(2)	575
Non-compliance with terms of permit	. 4(2) . 5	575 575
Non-compliance with terms of permit	. 4(2) . 5 . 10(a)	575 575 575
Non-compliance with terms of permit	. 4(2) . 5 . 10(a) . 10(b)	575 575 575 575
Non-compliance with terms of permit	. 4(2)	575 575 575 575 575 575
Non-compliance with terms of permit Non-compliance with safety requirements Fail to comply with inspector's request Make false statement Unauthorized interference Obstruct inspector	. 4(2)	575 575 575 575 575 575 575
Non-compliance with terms of permit	. 4(2)	575 575 575 575 575 575 575 575
Non-compliance with terms of permit Non-compliance with safety requirements Fail to comply with inspector's request Make false statement Unauthorized interference Obstruct inspector Fail to report escape	. 4(2)	575 575 575 575 575 575 575 575
Non-compliance with terms of permit Non-compliance with safety requirements Fail to comply with inspector's request Make false statement Unauthorized interference Obstruct inspector Fail to report escape	. 4(2)	575 575 575 575 575 575 575 575
Non-compliance with terms of permit Non-compliance with safety requirements Fail to comply with inspector's request Make false statement Unauthorized interference Obstruct inspector Fail to report escape Fail to mitigate danger	. 4(2)	575 575 575 575 575 575 575 575 575

limits set out in column 9 of Schedule 1 1.6 575

Transport dangerous goods without required

Transport explosives in a manner prohibited

DANGEROUS GOODS CONTINUED

TDG REG OF CANADA, ADOPTED BY BC:	DGR	\$\$\$
Fail to keep documents in a specified location	3.2(4)	230
Transport dangerous goods without required		
information on shipping document	3.5	345
Transport dangerous goods without proper		
dangerous goods safety marks	4.1	575
Display misleading safety markers		
Transport dangerous goods without the required labels	4.5(1)(a)	230
Transport dangerous goods in a means of		
containment not permitted by the regulations	5.1(1)	575
Transport dangerous goods in a standardized		
means of containment not in standard	5.1(2)	575
Transport dangerous goods in a means of		
containment not filled, closed, secured and		
maintained to prevent accidental release	5.1(3)	575
Fail to display visible and legible certification		
safety marks	5.3	230
Load and secure dangerous goods in a means of		
containment in a manner that could lead to an		
accidental release	5.4	575
Fill means of containment with dangerous goods		
in excess of specified limits	5.5	460
Transport explosives in the same means of		
transport that are not in accordance		
with the compatibility table	5.7	5/5
Transport explosives in a net explosive quantity that	50	
exceeds that permitted by the Regulations	5.9	5/5
Transport Class 2 dangerous goods in improper means of containment	F 10	E7E
Transport dangerous goods without holding training	5.10	5/5
	C 1(1)	E7E
certificate	6.1(1)	5/5
Direct untrained person to transport dangerous goods		
Fail to retain proof of training	0.0	230
Fail to produce training certificate immediately on request	6.9	220
Fail to immediately report an accidental release	0.1	3/5

DEFECTIVE VEHICLE

Drive/operate improperly equipped vehicle Owner permit improperly equipped vehicle to operate		
Operate vehicle without required equipment Fail to ensure vehicle in safe operating condition Operate unsafe vehicle (carrier)	. 37.22(2)	311

EXEMPTIONS:

- A Tractor licenced under Section 7 of MVA
- B Motor vehicle licenced under Section 8 of MVA
- C Special mobile vehicle
- D Trolley bus/golf cart snowmobile snow vehicle
- E Repairman's plated vehicle
- F Antique/collector vehicle Not originally equipped

DIMENSIONS

\$\$\$ 115 115

Dimensions of load do not conform Dimensions of vehicle do not conform	
Maximum Width	CTAR
Implements of husbandry	7.04(3) 3.7 m
Any vehicle or load	7.06 2.6 m
Loose hay - straw	7.06(a) 3.1 m
Maximum Height	CTAR
Any vehicle or load	7.05 4.15 m
Maximum Length	CTAR
Single vehicle	7.08(6)(a) 12.5 m
Trailer	7.08(6)(b) 12.5 m
Vehicle Combination (TAC)	7.08(5) 14.65 m
, ,	. ,
	MVAR
Trailer drawbar	7.07(2) 6.0 m

DIMENSIONS CONTINUED

Projections Mirrors To front from kingpin To rear from kingpin	7.08(1) 2.0 m
Combination Vehicles Single articulation point	CTAR 7 08(6c)(i) 20 0 m
Two or more articulation points	7.08(6c)(ii) 23.0 m
Log Truck – Pole Trailer	CTAR
Length	7.27(1) 21.5 m
Front projection – bunk	
Rear projection – centre of last bunk	7.28(3) 5.0 m
Application:	

$\label{lem:angle} \mbox{Arterial highways, highways in unorganized territory.}$

Exemptions:Commercial vehicles under permit

Vehicles operated by M.O.T or municipality for snow removal or road maintenance

Implement husbandry under 3.7 m wide during daylight hours Commercial vehicles within hwy construction zone

DRIVERS LICENCE

	MVA	\$\$\$
No drivers licence	. 24(1)	138
Operate contrary to class	. 24(1)	138
Drive contrary to restriction	. 25(15)	109
Fail to change address	. 31(1)	109
Fail to produce drivers licence / insurance	. 33(1)	81
Taxi driver under 19 years of age	. 36(2)	109
No chauffeurs permit (taxi)	. 36(3)	109
Fail to produce chauffeurs permit	. 36(10)(b)	109

DRIVERS LICENCE CONTINUED

Employ unlicensed/wrong class driver	MVA 37(1)	\$\$\$ 109
Permit another to use drivers licence	69(c)	court
Use/possession fictitious drivers licence	70(1)(a)	court
Use/possession other person's drivers licence	70(1)(a)	court
Refuse to produce drivers licence	70(1)(b)	109
Refuse to let Peace Officer take drivers		
licence in hand		
Fail to produce vehicle licence	71	81
Fail to state name and address		
Permit unlicensed minor to drive	85	138
Prohibited driving - by Superintendent	95(1)	court
Prohibited driving - by Peace Officer	95(1)	court
Prohibited driving – by Court Order	102	court
Impound vehicle 24 hrs prohib/suspend driver .	105(1)	
Suspended driving - by court order	234(1) .	court

DRIVERS LICENCE - CLASS

- Class 8 Motorcycle All Terrain Cycle All Terrain Vehicle
 Class 8L Learner's licence permits operation of motor vehicles or
 combination in Class 8.
- Class 7 2 axle motor vehicle other than a motorcycle but does not include a bus, school bus, special activity bus, taxi or ambulance when used for its intended purpose. A 2 axle vehicle with towed vehicles if the towed vehicles are less than 4600 kgs, a motor home or motor home with towed vehicles if the towed vehicles are less than 4600 kgs, a limited speed motorcycle, all terrain vehicle or all terrain cycle, a construction vehicle. Also a school bus that is a passenger vehicle as defined in Section 11.01 and has a seating capacity of not more than 10 passengers including the driver.
- Class 7L Learner's licence permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination in Class 7.

DRIVERS LICENCE - CLASS CONTINUED

- **Class 6** Permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination of motor vehicles for which a Class 8 is required.
- Class 6L Learner's licence permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination in Class 8.
- Class 5 Permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination of motor vehicles for which a Class 7 is required.
- Class 5L Learner's licence permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination in Class 5.
- Class 4 A motor vehicle or combination of motor vehicles for which a Class 5 is required: an ambulance or taxi, a school bus, special activity bus, a special vehicle or bus with a seating capacity less than 25 persons including the driver.
- Class 4L Learner's licence permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination in Class 4.
- Class 3 A motor vehicle or combination of vehicles in which a Class 5 is required: a motor vehicle with 3 or more axles other than a bus when used for its purpose as intended by design, a tow car and its recovered vehicle, a mobile crane, a combination of vehicles if the towed vehicle in that combination is less than 4600 kgs.
- Class 3L Learner's licence permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination in Class 3.
- Class 2 A motor vehicle or combination of vehicles in which a Class 4 is required: a bus, a school bus, a special activity bus, or a special vehicle or a combination of vehicles without air brakes if the towed vehicles exceed 4600 kgs.
- Class 2L Learner's licence permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination in Class 2.
- .Class 1 Any motor vehicle or combination does not include motorcycles, other than limited speed motorcycle or all terrain cycle.
- Class 1L Learner's licence permits operation of a motor vehicle or combination in Class 1.

DRIVERS LICENCE - CLASS CONTINUED

PROHIBITION ON AIR BRAKES:

The operation of a vehicle equipped with air brakes, other than construction vehicles, is not permitted by any class of licence referred to in Sec. 30.01 unless specifically permitted in the driver's licence. (MVA 30.02)

DRIVING

	MVA \$	\$\$\$
Fail to stop for Police	73(1) 1	38
Fail to state name and address	73(2) 1	38
Allow unlicensed minor to drive		
Prohibited driving – By Superintendent	95(1) cou	urt
Prohibited driving – By Peace Officer		
Cause pursuit	100(1) cou	urt
Prohibited driving – by court order	102 cou	urt
Impound vehicle 24 hrs, proh./suspended driver	105(1)	
Suspended driver – by court order		
Unsafe driving of maintenance or construction vehicle	121 10	09
Fail to obey Police direction		
Disobey traffic control device	125 1	21
Fail to yield to pedestrain		
Fail to yield to vehicle		
Fail to stop for yellow light at intersection		
Fail to stop for red light at intersection		
Fail to yield - right turn - red light		
Fail to yield - left turn - red light		
Red light - no intersection		
Fail to yield/disobey on green arrow		
Fail to stop - yellow arrow - marked crosswalk		
Fail to stop - yellow arrow - intersection		
Fail to yield/disobey yellow arrow		
Red flashing light at intersection		
Red flashing light - no intersection		
Yellow flashing light at intersection		
Yellow flashing light no intersection		
Fail to yield at green flashing light	131(5)(a) 1	67

DRIVING CONTINUED

	MVA	\$\$\$
Fail to obey lane direction control signal	134	121
Disobey flagman		
Drive without due care and attention	144(1)(a)	368
Drive without consideration	144(1)(b)	196
Speed relative to conditions	144(1)(c)	167
Slow driving	145(1)	121
Speed in municipality (speed exceed less		
than 21 kmh)	146(1)	138
Speed in municipality (speed exceeded by		
21 kmh to 40 kmh)	146(1)	196
Speed against highway sign (speed exceed less		
than 21 kmh)	146(3)	138
Speed against highway sign (speed exceeded		
by 21 kmh to 40kmh)	146(3)	196
Speed against area sign (speed exceed less		
than 21 kmh)	146(5)	138
Speed against area sign (speed exceed 21 kmh		
more than area sign)	146(5)	196
Speed against municipal sign (speed exceed		
less than 21 kmh)	146(7)	138
Speed against municipal sign (speed exceeded		
by 21 kmh to 40 kmh)		
Speed on municipal lane	146(11)	138
Speed in school zone (speed exceed less		
than 21 kmh)	147(1)	196
Speed in school zone (speed exceeded		
by 21 kmh to 40 kmh)	147(1)	253
Speed in playground zone (speed exceed		
less than 21 kmh)	147(2)	196
Speed in playground zone (speed exceeded		
by 21kmh to 40 kmh)	147(2)	253
Excessive speed (speed limit exceeded	4.40(4)	000
by 41 kmh to 60 kmh)	148(1)	368
Excessive speed (speed limit exceeded	4.40(4)	400
by more than 60 kmh)		
Fail to stop for school bus		
Fail to keep right	150(1)	109

DRIVING CONTINUED

	MVA	\$\$\$
Slow vehicle not on right	150(2)	109
Fail to keep right of rotary traffic island	150(3)	109
Unsafe lane change	151(a)	109
Lane change solid line	151(b)	109
Change lane without signal	151(c)	109
Left turn from wrong lane	151(d)	109
Right turn from wrong lane	151(e)	109
Illegal pass on laned roadway	151(f)	109
Slow moving in wrong lane	151(g)	109
Pass when meeting oncoming vehicle	154	109
Cross solid double line	155(1)(a)	109
Fail to keep right of double broken/solid line	155 (1)(b)(i)	109
Cross solid/broken line	155(1)(b)(ii)	109
Fail to keep right of single broken/solid line	155(1)(c)	109
Fail to pass at safe distance	157(1)(a)	109
Fail to complete pass safely	157(1)(b)	109
Fail to yield to passing vehicle	157(2)(a)	109
Increase speed while being passed	157(2)(b)	109
Pass on right	158(1)	109
Unsafe to pass on right	158(2)(a)	109
Pass on right of roadway	158(2)(b)	109
Unsafe pass on left	159	109
Pass without clear view	160	109
Disobey traffic sign or signal	161	121
Follow too closely	162(1)	109
Commercial vehicle follow too closely (60 m)	162(2)	109
Fail to leave sufficent space between vehicles	162(3)	109
Drive over highway divider		
Fail to keep right on divided highway	163(b)	109
Entry - controlled access highway	164(1)	109
Leave - controlled access highway	164(2)	109
Improper turn at intersection	165(5)	109
Improper left turn where no intersection	166	121
Unsafe start		
Fail to yield for emergency vehicle	177	109
Reverse when unsafe	193	109

DRIVING CONTINUED

Reverse into intersection	. 195(1)(a) . 195(1)(b) . 195(2) . 196	. 109 . 109 . 109 . 109
Coast down grade illegally	. 197	. 121
Follow fire truck to closely within 150 m of fire apparatus		
Park near fire truck		
Drive over fire hose		
Drive over sidewalk	. 200	81
Open door while unsafe	. 203(1)	81
Deposit injurious article on highway	. 204(1)	81
Litter on highway	. 204(2)	81
Fail to carry required warning devices	. 207(2)	81
Fail to use warning devices	. 207(3)	81
Operate vehicle without seat belts	. 220(2)	. 109
Fail to wear seat belt	. 220(4)	. 138
Permit passenger without seat belt	. 220(6)	. 138
Ride motorcycle without required helmet		

FLASHING LAMPS

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Illegal operation of lamps - flashing light	4.28(1)(a)	109
Vehicle illegally equipped with lamps - flashing light	4.28(1)(b)	109

Exemptions:

Turn Signal Indicator – slow moving or disabled vehicle.

Hazard Indicator - 4 Way Flasher.

Red/White/Amber Flashing - Fire Truck, Ambulance, Bus.

Red/White/Amber Flashing - Peace Officer, Constable, Military Police.

Amber Flashing - Towing car while attending or towing.

Amber Flashing – Highway maintenance, snow removal or construction. Amber Flashing – Pilot car while escorting oversize load.

Red/Amber Flashing - under Permit by CVSE (permit must be carried). Blue Flashing - RCMP, municipal Police, Military Police.

FOG LAMPS (OPTIONAL)

Illegal number of fog lamps (white or amber)Illegal height fog lampsInadequate wire/switch fog lamps	4.11(2)	109
Illegal use of fog lamps	` '	

FUEL SYSTEM

USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEM	VIS:	\$109
	MVAR	ITEM
Leaking fuel	7.09	21
Insecure fuel tank/lines	7.09	21
Filler cap missing/inadequate	7.09	21
No flame arrester (air filter)		

HEAD LAMPS

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Drive without lighted lamp	4.01	81
Unauthorized lamps	4.02(1)	81
Improper lamp location (height)	4.03(1)	109
Improper lamp location (left/right side)	4.03(2)	109
Fail to maintain lamp	4.04(1)	109
Inadequate lamps		
(shielded, covered, obscured by load or dirt)	4.04(2)	(c) 109
Inadequate headlamps (front mount, white lights)	4.05(1)	109
Improper lamp locations		
(lower than 56 cm/higher than 1.37 m)	4.05(2)	109
Lamp not capable of dislaying upper/lower beam	4.06(1)	109
Light system not equipped with upper beam indicator	4.06(2)	109
Vehicle not equipped with multi beam switch		
Fail to dim headlamps	4.06(5)	81
High beam illuminated when parked	4.06(6)	109
Inadequate single beam (incl. motorcycle)		
Illegal use of auxillary driving lamp		
· ·		

HORN

No/inoperative horn	7.02(1)	109 109 109 109 \$\$\$ 109
IDENTIFICATION LAMPS		
Improper front identification lamps		
IMPLEMENTS OF HUSBANDRY		
Exemptions for licensing	2(7)	\$\$\$ 109
	MVAR	\$\$\$
Improper lighting during non-daylight	4.29(2)	109 109 109

A pickup truck with an "A" or "G" plate is \underline{not} an implement of husbandry.

INSPECTIONS (VEHICLE)

Semi-Annual	MVAR
Taxi – Limousine – Bus – Crummy – Bus Freighter	25.14(1)
Commercial Vehicle over 17,300 kg	
Logging and Dump Trailers registered in B.C.	
Quarterly Permitted Vehicle, Logging Truck	
, 55 5	
Annual	
Industrial machine over 17,300 kg	25.14(2)
Emergency vehicle over 8,200 kg	
Commercial vehicle over 8,200 kg / less than 17,300 kg	
Driving school vehicles	
Commercial trailer registered in B.C.	
"A" or "G" Plated over 17,300 kg	
Farm trailer towed by farm vehicle	
i ailli tialler towed by failli verilcie	

	MVAR	\$\$\$
No valid certificate displayed	25.07(1)	81
Fail to carry inspection report	25.13(4)	138
Vehicle not maintained to standards (owner)	25.17	138
Unauthorized person signing inspection report	25.29(3)	598
Alteration of inspection report	25.29(4)	598
Fail to comply with order	25.30(4)	598

<u>Salvaged – Modified – Rebuilt</u> Requires PVIP inspection

Over 17,300 kg with air brakes Farm vehicles over 17,300 kg

Farm bus

Salvaged and Rebuilt
Suspension height altered by more than 10 cm
Freight carrying capacity increased
Vehicle design changed
Seating capacity increased
Built from new or used parts

INSPECTION (FACILITIES)

MVAR

Improper use of identification plate Unauthorized issue of certificate Improper use of certificate Unauthorized person signing inspection report Alteration of inspection report Fail to notify change of information Fail to deliver inspection report Fail to complete inspection report Improperly approve vehicle Improperly issue inspection report Fail to complete inspection report	25.04(3) 598 25.09(1) 311 25.09(2) 138 25.10(3) 598 25.11 109 25.12(1)(c) 109 25.13(1)(a) 109 25.13(2) 311 25.27(1) 311
INSURANCE	
Fail to produce registration (out-of-province vehicle) No insurance Fail to change address Fail to produce driver licence or insurance Refuses or fails to produce subsisting drivers licence, permit, certificate, motor vehicle liability insurance card, financial responsibility card or consent issued to him/her Refuse to let Police/Peace Officer take into hand	24(3)(b)
Transfer Insurance Maximum – 10 Days (only if) (1) New vehicle is of same class. (2) Title of old vehicle transferred – validated transfer presented. (3) Possess dated/signed transfer papers. (4) Maximum 10 days to complete transfer.	MVAR \$\$\$
Fail to display validation decalFail to produce completed notice of transfer	

LANES-LINES

	MVA	\$\$\$
Fail to obey lane direction control signal	. 134	121
Drive over newly painted lines	. 143	109
Fail to keep right	. 150(1)	109
Slow vehicle not on right	. 150(2)	109
Fail to keep right of rotary traffic island	. 150(3)	109
Unsafe lane change	. 151(a)	109
Lane change – cross solid line	. 151(b)	109
Change lanes without signal	. 151(c)	109
Left turn from wrong lane	. 151(d)	109
Right turn from wrong lane	. 151(e)	109
Illegal pass on laned roadway	. 151(f)	109
Slow moving in wrong lane		
Pass when meeting oncoming vehicle	. 154	109
Fail to allow oncoming vehicle 1/2 roadway	. 154(2)	109
Cross solid double line		
Fail to keep right of double broken/solid line		
Cross solid broken line		
Fail to keep right of single broken/solid line		
Pass without clear view		
Drive over highway divider	. 163(a)	109
Fail to keep right on divided highway	. 163(b)	109
Enter – controlled access highway	. 164(1)	109
Leave – controlled access highway	. 164(2)	109
LIGENOE DI ATTO		
LICENCE PLATES		
	MVA	\$\$\$
No vehicle licence (current year)		
No number plate		
The first place	(. / (- /)	

 Dealer plate "D"
 38

 Transporter plate "T"
 41

 Manufacturer plate "M"
 42

 Repairer's plate "R"
 44

LICENCE PLATES CONTINUED

	MVA \$\$\$	
Fail to produce written consent ("D" Plate)	. 45(4) 109	9
Exempt - mechanic/regular employee	. 45(5-6)	
Misuse "D" plate	. 46 109	9
Fail to surrender plates – vehicle dismantled		
Permit another to use plate		
Plate – altered/repainted/fictitious		
Trate – altered/repairited/fictitious	. /+(1)(a) coui	١
	MVAR \$\$\$	¢
Diete and deed must be preparly displayed	***************************************	•
Plate and decal must be properly displayed		
Plate must be properly attached to vehicle		
Fail to display front/rear plate (2)		
Fail to display validation decal		
Improper display of plate		
Illegible plate	. 3.03 196	ĉ
Fail to remove plates on transfer	. 3.05 109	9
Disposal of number plate		
(plate attached to wrong vehicle)	. 3.09 109	Э
Attach plates from vehicle of another class		
Antique plate (not for general transportation)		
Operate antique vehicle contrary to licence		
Personalized plate		,
i ersorialized plate	. 54.01	
LICENCE PLATE LAMP		
LIOUNOUT LATE LAIM		
	MVAR \$\$\$	¢
Unauthorized lamps	***************************************	•
Improper lamps		
Improper plate illumination (white to 15m)		
Improper lamp illumination	. 4.16(2) 109	J
LICENCE - REGISTRATION		
	MVA \$\$	\$
Exempt – trailer towed by licensed farm tractor		
Exempt – motor vehicle towed by tow car		
Fail to licence/register vehicle	. 3(1) 109	9
20		

LICENCE - REGISTRATION CONTINUED

	MVA	\$\$\$
Interim licence		
Farm tractors		
Fleet licence (Industrial and Farm)	9	109
Construction machinery "X" plates	10	109
Fail to carry licence in vehicle	11	109
No vehicle licence	13(1)(a)	109
No number plate	13(1)(b)	109
Wrong number plate		
Fail to notify change of address (10 days)		
Fail to notify change of name (10 days)		
Fail to notify change chassis/style/colour		
or fuel system	15(1)	109
Fail to notify on destruction of vehicle		
Exempt – 6 months while touring		
Exempt – 30 days other than touring		
Exempt – university student/armed forces		
Fail to register after exemption		
Fail to produce registration		
Alter or remove serial number		
Use fictitious licence		
Refuse to let police officer take in hand		
Fail to produce vehicle licence		
•		01
Accused must prove existing licence	80	

A (' 1' 1 / 20)	MVAR	\$\$\$
Antique vehicle (over 30 years)		
Snowmobiles/air cushion vehicles		
No valid safety certificate	37.02(5)	115
	CTA	\$\$\$
Unlicensed vehicle	62	115

LAMPS (LIGHTS)

MVAR \$\$	\$\$
Drive without lighted lamps (after dark) 4.01	81
Unauthorized lamp	81
Drive without required lamps or	
reflectors (equivalent to OEM) 4.02(2) 10	09
Improper lamps	09
Improper lamp location (height)	09
Improper lamp location (left/right side)	
Fail to maintain lamp 4.04(1) 10	09
Inadequate lamps	
(shielded, covered, obscured by load or dirt) 4.04(2)(c) 10	
Inadequate headlamps (front mount, white lights) 4.05(1) 10	09
Improper lamp locations	
(lower than 56 cm/higher than 1.37 m)	
Lamp not capable of dislaying upper/lower beam 4.06(1) 10	
Light system not equipped with upper beam indicator . 4.06(2) 10	
Vehicle not equipped with multi beam switch 4.06(4) 10	
Fail to dim headlamps (distance 150 m)	
High beam illuminated when parked 4.06(6) 10	
Inadequate single beam (incl. motorcycle) 4.07(a)	
Illegal use of auxillary driving lamp 4.09(3) 10	
Inadequate tail lamps 4.15(1) 10	09
 motor vehicle, trailer or semi-trailer require two 	
- vehicles manufactured before January 1, 1959 require one	
- visible up to 150 m (all)	
Illegal use of backup lamps 4.18(2) 10	
No/inoperative stop lamp	09
 motor vehicle, trailer or semi-trailer require two 	
 motorcycles or vehicle manufactured before 	
January 1, 1959 require one	
- visible up to 150 m (all)	
Illegal number backup lamps (1 min, 2 max) 4.18(1) 10	09
No/missing reflectors (vehicle over 2.05 m wide or	
1,400 kg requires six)	09
No reflective tape (trailer over 2.05 m and	
GVW over 4,536 kg)	
No clearance lamps (front only - truck/trailer) 4.22(2) 10	
Off road lamps uncovered when on highway	
Lamps flashing-light illegal	09

LIQUOR CONTROL AND LICENSING ACT

Sell liquor to minor	33(1)(a) court
Supply liquor to minor	
Permit minor to consume in a place you control	33(1)(c) court
Liquor purchased or consumed by minor	
in a licenced establishment	34(1) 115
Minor in licenced establishment	34(2) 115
Minor in possession of liquor	34(3) 58
Permit minor in licenced establishment	35 court
Permit gambling in licenced establishment	36(2)(a) 115
Permit disorderly conduct	
Unlawful sale of liquor	
Consume liquor in public place	
Intoxicated in public place	. ,
Consume liquor in a liquor store	
Supply liquor to inebriate	
Permit inebriate on premise	
Possess open liquor in a motor vehicle	
Refuse to serve contrary to Human Rights Act	
Refuse to leave licenced premise	
Enter licenced premise after ejection	
Possess weapon in licenced establishment	. , . ,
Allow patron with a weapon	
Obstruct Peace Officer during search	
Authority to search without warrant	
Authority to search person outside residence	
Search warrants	
(*) ARRESTABLE OFFENCES	55(1)

LOG BOOKS

Exemptions:

Transporting primary farm products produced by driver/employer. Emergency vehicles, vehicles for disaster relief or road building. Implement of husbandry vehicle or 2 axle vehicle under 14,600 kg. Any vehicle within 160 km of home terminus (daily trips).

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Fail to comply with daily driving hours	37.13.01(1)	311
Fail to comply with daily on-duty hours	37.13.01(2)	311

LOG BOOKS CONTINUED

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Fail to take 8 consecutive off-duty hours after		
13 hours of driving	. 37.13.02(1)	311
Fail to take 8 consecutive off-duty hours after		
13 hours of on-duty driving time	37.13.02(2)	311
Drive after 16 hours between off-duty periods	37.13.02(3)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours (24 in 14 days)	37.13.02(4)	311
Fail to compy with off-duty hours (10 in a day)	37.13.03(1)	311
Fail to take off-duty hours		
(at least 2 aside from 8 consecutive hours)	37.13.03(3)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours for logging trucks		
after 13 hours driving or 15 hours on-duty (driver)	37.15(1)(a)	311
Excessive driving or on-duty hours (logging trucks)	37.15(2)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours		
(at least 3 periods during 24 days)	. 37.15.01(1a):	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours		
(at least 72 consecutive hours)	. 37.15.01(1b)	311
Fail to take 8 consecutive hours	37.15.01(3)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours for single drivers		
(when not splitting daily off-duty time)	37.16(3)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours for team drivers		
(when not splitting off-duty time)		
Fail to follow cycle 1 or cycle 2		
Excessive hours (cycle 1)		
Excessive hours (cycle 2)	. 37.16.04(a)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours		
(24 consecutive hours after 70 hours on-duty)		
Switch from cycle 1 without required off-duty hours		
Switch from cycle 2 without required off-duty hours		
Fail to place copy of exemption in vehicle (carrier)		138
Fail to provide daily log/supporting documents for veh		
in respect of which exemption applies (carrier)		
Fail to comply with conditions of exemption (carrier)		
Fail to record reason for extending driving		
Fail to fill out daily log		
Fail to fill out log at beginning of day		
Fail to record hours in each duty status during day		
Fail to record total hours of duty status during day	37.18.02(3)	138

LOG BOOKS CONTINUED

MVAR

\$\$\$

Fail to possess supporting documents
Fail to forward daily logs/supporting documents 37.18.05(1) 138
Fail to forward daily logs to all carriers
Fail to foward supporting documents to all carriers 37.18.05(2b) 138
Fail to deposit daily logs/supporting documents 37.18.05(3a) 138
Fail to keep logs/documents for 6 months
Maintain more than one log
Fail to maintain accurate daily logs
Fail to monitor compliance (carrier)
Fail to take immediate action for
non-compliance (carrier)
Fail to make record (carrier)
Fail to produce daily log/supporting documents 37.20(1) 138
Fail to provide information on elect. record. device 37.20(2) 138
Fail to provide logs/documents for
previous days (carrier)
Fail to make logs/documents available (carrier) 37.20.01(1) 138
Obstruct or hinder Director or Peace Officer 37.21 598
SEE ALSO: NATIONAL SAFETY CODE SECTION
MIRRORS
MVAR \$\$\$
MVAR \$\$\$ No clear view to horizon (inside mirror)
MVAR \$\$\$\$ No clear view to horizon (inside mirror) 7.04(1) 109 No driver side mirror (from 1974 model year) 7.04(2) 109
MVAR \$\$\$\$ No clear view to horizon (inside mirror) 7.04(1) 109 No driver side mirror (from 1974 model year) 7.04(2) 109 No right mirror (interior mirror inadequate) 7.04(3) 109
MVAR \$\$\$ No clear view to horizon (inside mirror) 7.04(1) 109 No driver side mirror (from 1974 model year) 7.04(2) 109
No clear view to horizon (inside mirror)
MVAR \$\$\$\$ No clear view to horizon (inside mirror) 7.04(1) 109 No driver side mirror (from 1974 model year) 7.04(2) 109 No right mirror (interior mirror inadequate) 7.04(3) 109
MVAR \$\$\$ No clear view to horizon (inside mirror) 7.04(1) 109 No driver side mirror (from 1974 model year) 7.04(2) 109 No right mirror (interior mirror inadequate) 7.04(3) 109 No dual mirror (trailer obstructing inside mirror) 7.04(4) 109 USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEMS: \$109
MVAR \$\$\$ No clear view to horizon (inside mirror)

MISCELLANEOUS

Operate vehicle without emission controls Transport animals without protection Operate vehicle without emission controls Transport animals without protection Unsafe driving of maintenance or construction vehicle Disobey flagman Attach to vehicle while in motion (cycle) Drive over fire hose Open door when unsafe Deposit injurious article on highway Deposit rocks/dirt on highway Transport explosives without 2 fire extinguishers		
MOTORCYCLES		
	MVA \$\$\$	
Passenger on handlebar/frame		
	53 109	
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame	54 109	
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat	54 109 194(1) 121	
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle	54 109 194(1) 121 194(2)(a) 109	
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated	54 109 194(1) 121 194(2)(a) 109 194(2)(b) 109	
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger	54	
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated		
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger Operate motorcycle over 2 abreast		
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger Operate motorcycle over 2 abreast		
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger Operate motorcycle over 2 abreast		
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger Operate motorcycle over 2 abreast Ride motorcycle without required helmet		
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger Operate motorcycle over 2 abreast Ride motorcycle without required helmet Unauthorized lamps		
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger Operate motorcycle over 2 abreast Ride motorcycle without required helmet Unauthorized lamps No/inoperative headlamp		
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger Operate motorcycle over 2 abreast Ride motorcycle without required helmet Unauthorized lamps No/inoperative headlamp No/inoperative stoplamp No brake on each wheel No foot control for rear brake		
Permit passenger on handlebar/frame Operate motorcycle - not on seat Passenger unlawfully on motorcycle Motorcycle passenger not lawfully seated Permit unlawfully seated passenger Operate motorcycle over 2 abreast Ride motorcycle without required helmet Unauthorized lamps No/inoperative headlamp No/inoperative stoplamp No brake on each wheel		

MOTORCYCLES CONTINUED

USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEMS	:	\$109
	MVAR I	
No foot-rest for passenger	7.09	. 19
Steering head binding/loose		
Wheel bearings loose		
Handlebar cracked/deformed/excessive flex		
Inadequate handlebar		
Insecure handlebar		
Insecure seat		
Drive chain loose (over 40 mm play)		
Chain guard missing/inadequate		
Stand missing/inadequate	7.09	. 31
MOTOR FUEL TAY AGT		
MOTOR FUEL TAX ACT		
	MFTA	\$\$\$
Illegal use of coloured fuel		
No user permit		230
Authority to inspect fuel tank/obtain sample		
Refuse inspection/obtain sample	49(2)	230
	MFTAR	\$\$\$
Unauthorized sale of coloured fuel		
Carry fuel dye		
Fail to surrender fuel emblem (family farm)		
Fail to display motor fuel decal		
Fail to return licence		
Fail to produce temporary fuel emblem		
No foot-rest for passenger (SCHEDULE 7.09, ITEM 31)		
Steering head binding/loose (SCHEDULE 7.09, ITEM 19)		
Wheel bearings loose (SCHEDULE 7.09, ITEM 19)		100
109MUDGUARDS & BUMPERS	2.0(.)	
USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEMS	:	\$109
	MVAR I	
Ineffective worn/damaged		
No front bumper/inadequate replacement bumper		
No rear bumper (if originally equipped)		
Bumper not securely fastened		
Sharp or jagged edge/project beyond sides		

MUFFLER

USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEMS:		\$109
	MVAR	ITEM
Leaking exhaust	7.09	22
Not securely fastened	7.09	22
Person may be burned entering/leaving vehicle	7.09	22
Passes through passenger compartment	7.09	22
Discharge excessive fumes/smoke	7.09	22

NATIONAL SAFETY CODE

APPLICATION: NSC

All commercial vehicles over 5,000 kg (GVW)

All buses

Vehicles requiring Passenger Transportation Licence (where applicable)

Vehicles requiring Passenger Transportation Licence (w	here applicable	€)
	MVAR	\$\$\$
No valid safety certificate (driver/owner)	37.02(1)	138
Use another person's safety certificate	37.02(4)	598
Fail to produce valid safety certificate	37.02(5)	138
Fail to properly display NSC name on vehicle	37.071	311
Fail to produce notice of safety certificate		
number to owner	37.072(a)	311
Fail to confirm safety certificate number	37.072(b)	311
Fail to provide notice of safety certificate		
number change		
Drive with impaired faculties		
Drive when driving would jeapordize public safety	37.12(b)	598
Drive while subject to out-of-service declaration	37.12(c)	598
Drive when driving would contravene regulation	37.12(d)	598
Fail to comply with daily driving hours		
Fail to comply with daily on-duty hours	37.13.01(2)	311
Fail to take 8 consecutive off-duty hours after		
13 hours of driving	37.13.02(1)	311
Fail to take 8 consecutive off-duty hours after		
13 hours of on-duty driving time		
Drive after 16 hours between off-duty periods		
Fail to comply with off-duty hours (24 in 14 days)		
Fail to compy with off-duty hours (10 in a day)	37.13.03(1)	311

NATIONAL SAFETY CODE CONTINUED

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Fail to take off-duty hours		
(at least 2 aside from 8 consecutive hours)	37.13.03(3)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours for logging trucks		
after 13 hours driving or 15 hours on-duty		
Excessive driving or on-duty hours (logging trucks)	37.15(2)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours	07.45.04(4.)	044
(at least 3 periods during 24 days)	37.15.01(1a)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours (at least 72 consecutive hours)	27 15 01(1h)	211
Fail to take 8 consecutive hours		
Fail to comply with off-duty hours for single drivers	37.13.01(3)	311
(when not splitting daily off-duty time)	37 16(3)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours for team drivers	07.10(0)	011
(when not splitting off-duty time)	37.16.01(3)	311
Fail to follow cycle 1 or cycle 2		
Excessive hours (cycle 1)		
Excessive hours (cycle 2)	37.16.04(a)	311
Fail to comply with off-duty hours	. ,	
(24 consecutive hours after 70 hours on-duty)	37.16.04(b)	311
Switch from cycle 1 without required off-duty hours	37.16.06(1a)	311
Switch from cycle 2 without required off-duty hours	37.16.06(1b)	311
Fail to place copy of exemption in vehicle (carrier)		
Fail to provide list of exempted vehicles to Director (carrier)		
		138
Fail to provide dail log/supporting documents for vehice		
in respect of which exemption applies (carrier)	37.17.02(1c)	138
Fail to notify the Director of an accident	0= 4= 00/4 "	
involving exempted vehicle (carrier)		
Fail to comply with conditions of exemption (carrier)		
Fail to record reason for extending driving		
Fail to fill out daily log		
Fail to fill out log at beginning of day		
Fail to record total hours of duty status during day		
Fail to possess daily log for previous days		
Fail to possess daily log for current day		
Fail to possess supporting documents		
Fail to forward daily logs/supporting documents		
	21112120(1)	. 50

NATIONAL SAFETY CODE CONTINUED

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Fail to forward daily logs to all carriers		
Fail to foward supporting documents to all carriers		
Fail to deposit daily logs/supporting documents		
Fail to keep logs/documents for 6 months		
Maintain more than one log	37.18.06(1)	598
Fail to maintain accurate daily logs	37.18.06(2)	598
Fail to monitor compliance (carrier)	37.19(1)	138
Fail to take immediate action for		
non-compliance (carrier)		
Fail to make record (carrier)		
Fail to produce daily log/supporting documents		
Fail to provide information on elect. record. device		
Fail to provide logs/documents for previous days		
Fail to make daily logs/documents available (carrier) .		
Obstruct or hinder Director or Peace Officer		
Fail to comply with trip inspection requirements		
Fail to ensure vehicle in safe operating condition		
Fail to complete post-trip inspection report		
Carrier fail to require completed trip inspection report		
Driver fail to complete trip inspection report		
Fail to possess current trip inspection report		
Fail to produce trip inspection report		
Fail to deliver inspection report to carrier in 20 days		
Fail to repair or correct defects		
Fail to certify correction unnecessary		
Fail to retain trip inspection report records	37.27(1)	311
Fail to provide trip inspection report for		
inspection (carrier)	37.27(1)	311
Fail to retain records at proper location (carrier)		
Operate unsafe vehicle (carrier)		
Make false statement		598
Operating under a cancelled/suspended NSC Certificate		
(up to \$2,000 fine and/or six months in jail)		
Fail to carry bill of lading or exemption		
Fail to produce bill of lading or exemption		
Fail to deliver bill of lading or exemption		
Fail to secure secure and maintain cargo insurance		
Fail to produce proof of cargo insurance	37.48(1)(b)	311

NOISE FROM VEHICLE

NOISE FROM VEHICLE		
		\$\$\$
Unnecesary noise		09
From: engine, exhaust, brake system or tire contact	t with road	
OVERSIZE - OVERLOAD		
Violeta and dising a formula		\$\$\$
Violate conditions of permit		
Fail to carry permit		
Operate on Sundays/Holidays w/out permit		
.,	- (- /	
OVERSIZE SIGNS		
	CTAR :	\$\$\$
Fail to have proper oversize sign		
Sign dimensions (150 cm x 30 cm)	. 8.03(1)(a)	58
Sign lettering "Wide/Long/Oversize Load"	. 8.03(1)(a)	58
Substitute "D" Sign (30 cm x 245 cm)	. 8.03(1)(D)	58
on mobile/modular load over 3.5 m wide	8 03(2)	58
Fail to have proper warning device (pilot car)		
Oversize vehicle/load no red flags (30 cm x 30 cm)		
Oversize vehicle/load no lights at extremities (night) .		
Improper use of sign	. 8.07	58
PARKING		
		\$\$\$
Fail to park off roadway		
Obstruct traffic by parking Park on sidewalk or boulevard		
Block driveway		
Park in intersection	(/ (/	
Park near hydrant	. , . ,	

PARKING CONTINUED

Park on crosswalk Park near crosswalk Park near traffic control device Park by exit Park near railway crossing Double park Park on bridge/in tunnel Park in "Restricted Zone" or "No Parking" Zone Park - obstruct visibility of traffic sign Park on left side or too far from curb Unsecured motor vehicle Park with wheels not turned to curb Park on private property Follow/park too closely to fire truck	. 189(1)(f)
Fail to dim headlamps Park along yellow curb PARKING (DISABLED PERSON:	. 18.01 109
Park/stop in disabled zone (no disabled person)	MVAR \$\$\$. 38.08(b) 109 . 38.08(c) 109 . 38.08(d) 109

PASSENGER TRANSPORTATION ACT (CONTINUED)

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Offering to provide a service for which no		
licence makes provision	57(2)(g) 1	1150
Providing false information	57(2)(h)	288
Obstructs an inspector or interferes with		
production of information to an inspector	57(2)(j)	288
	MVAR	\$\$\$
Improper carriage of passengers		
Carriage of more than 2 passengers		
Carriage of unfit livestock or poultry	10.041(2)	311
Improper carriage of livestock or poultry	10.041(3)	311
Transportation of foodstuffs with		
livestock or poultry	10.041(a)(i)	311
Transportation of foodstuffs with		
contaminated freight		
Fail to adquately clean vehicle		
Not in a clean and sanitary condition (Pass. vehicle)		
Improperly latched emergency door		
No/improper emergency door sign		
No/improper emergency window sign		
Loose tools/equipment (Pass. vehicle)		
Inadequate mirrors (Pass. vehicle)		
Recap tires on front axle		
Towing a Trailer (Pass. vehicle)		
No first aid kit (No. 2 minimum WCB) (Pass. vehicle)		
No fire extinguisher (Pass. vehicle)		
Fail to meet equipment standards	` '	
Fail to secure equipment		
No valid certificate displayed		
Inspection report not carried		
Vehicle not maintained to standards	25.17	138
Operate business vehicle without		
proper equipment or with insecure cargo	35.03(2)	311

PASSING - OVERTAKING

	MVA	\$\$\$
Fail to stop for school bus	149	167
Illegal pass on laned roadway	151(f)	109
Fail to pass at safe distance	157(1)(a)	109
Fail to complete pass safely	157(1)(b)	109
Fail to yield to passing vehicle	157(2)(a)	109
Increase speed while being passed	157(2((b)	109
Pass on right	158(1)	109
Unsafe pass on right	158(2)(a)	109
Pass on right off roadway	158(2)(b)	109
Unsafe pass on left	159	109
Pass without clear view	160	109
Follow too closely	162(1)	109
Commercial vehicle follow too closely	162(2)	109
Fail to leave sufficient space between vehicles	162(3)	109
Pass vehicle yielding to pedestrian	179(3)	167

Exemptions:

Pass on right - overtaking vehicle turning left on laned road, or on one way street.

PEDESTRIAN OFFENCES

GREEN LIGHT - pedestrian has right of way in intersection or crosswalk YELLOW/RED LIGHT - pedestrian on roadway must proceed ASAP - has right of way for that purpose only

	MVA	\$\$\$
Must not enter roadway until safe	127(2)(c)	109
Fail to stop for yellow light at intersection	128(1)(a)	167
Enter intersection on red light	129(4)(a)	109
Disobey "WAIT" sign	132(3)	109
Fail to use crosswalk - controlled signal	133	109
Fail to yield if vehicle unable to yield	179(2)	109
Disobey school patrol	179(4)	167
Fail to yield to vehicle not in crosswalk	180	109
Fail to use sidewalk	182(1)	109
Fail to walk on left facing traffic	182(2)	109
Hitchhike or solicit on roadway	182(3)	109

PEDESTRIANS - DRIVER OFFENCES

Fail to yield to pedestrian Fail to yield on green arrow Fail to stop on yellow arrow (marked crosswalk) Red flashing light/no intersection Yellow flashing light at intersection Yellow flashing light (no intersection)	. 130(1)(a) 167 . 130(2)(a)(i) 167 . 131(2)(a) 138 . 131(3)(a) 167 . 131(4)(a) 138
Fail to yield at green flashing light Emerging vehicle fails to stop Fail to yield to pedestrian Pass vehicle yielding for pedestrian Disobey school guard Fail to exercise duty to pedestrian	. 176(1)
PERMITS	
Violate conditions of permit	CTAR \$\$\$. 7.02(4)
TEMPORARY OPERATING PERMIT Valid 24 hours for up to 15 days	MVAR \$109 . 14.01(1,2,4-6)
INTERIM VEHICLE LICENCE Maximum 10 Days Transfer or sale of vehicle Exempt - 6 months while touring Exempt - 30 days other than touring **Vehicle is unlicenced if above conditions not met	. 17(i)
PILOT CAR	
Pilot car over 5,500 kg GVW Fail to have proper warning devices Pilot car escort less than 100 m - more than 500 m (2 - 3 lane highway) Pilot car follow less than 100 m - more than 500 m (4 lane highway) Operate pilot car in contravention of permit	8.04(1)
Operate pilot car in contravention of permit	0.11 00

POWERS OF PEACE OFFICER

AUTHORITY TO:	MVA
Seize detached/misused plate	
Inspect vehicles on business premises	
Examine records	
Seize cancelled drivers licence	
Take affidavits	
12 months to lay charges	
Arrest prohibited driver/H & R/no insurance	
Charge registered owner	
Impoundment of a motor vehicle (unlicenced drivers)	
Impound vehicle 24 hrs. – prohibited driver	
Impoundment of a motor vehicle (prohibited drivers)	
Emergency vehicle exemptions	
Direct traffic	
Direct slow moving vehicle	
Tow – illegally parked vehicle	
Tow – abandoned vehicle – invalid plate	
Tow – interfering with snow removal	
24 hour roadside suspension	
Inspect vehicles	
Order vehicle to inspection facility	
Demand blood sample	
Stop/search business vehicle	239(1)
Impoundment of motor vehicle for racing	242
AUTHORITY TO:	MVAR
Tow defective/disabled vehicle (accident)	
Inspect brakes	
Order vehicle to specified garage for testing	
Inspect repair records	
Weigh – Measure – Inspect	19.05(1)(a)
Order vehicle to weigh scale	19.05(1)(b)
Order driver to rearrange/remove/secure load	19.05(1)(c)
Order to inspect vehicle	
Remove defective vehicle from highway	25.30(1)(a)
Seize vehicle licence/plates - defective vehicle	25.30(1)(b)
Test vehicle (P.O. exempt DL requirements)	30.03
Order insecure vehicle (load) to cease operation	35.031(1)
Order driver to cease driving/over driving hours	37.15(1)

POWERS OF PEACE OFFICER CONTINUED

AUTHORITY TO: Stop unsafe/insecurely loaded vehicle Order commercial vehicle to weigh scale Order driver to rearrange/remove load AUTHORITY TO: Search vehicle, load and records AUTHORITY TO: Inspect vehicle for coloured fuel AUTHORITY TO: Remove abandoned vehicle	7.03(1)(b & c) 7.03(1)(d) PTA 56 MFTA 49 HSIA
PROJECTIONS	
Mirrors 7.06(b) To front from kingpin 7.08(1) To rear from kingpin 7.28(1) REAR - OVER 1.2 METRES No red light (dark to dawn)	2.0 m 18.0 m MVAR \$\$\$
No red flag (dawn to dark: 30 cm x 30 cm)	
FRONT - OVER 1.0 METRES No white light (dark to dawn) Red flag not visible from front and side	
RAILWAY CROSSING	
Fail to stop at railway crossing Leave railway crossing unsafely Fail to stop for train within 500 m Drive past railway crossing gate Fail to obey railway stop sign Leave railway stop sign unsafely	185(1)

RAILWAY CROSSING CONTINUED

	MVA	\$\$\$
Fail to stop before tracks - transit bus	185(4)(a)	109
Fail to stop before tracks – school bus	185(4)(b)	109
Fail to stop before tracks – explosives	185(4)(c)	109
Fail to stop before tracks – flammable liquid	185(4)(d)	109
Fail to stop commercial vehicle at railway	185(4)(e)	109
Fail to proceed with caution at railway crossing	185(5)	109

REFLECTORS

		MVAR	\$\$\$
At least one, red-rear		4.21(1)	109
Under 38 cm/over 1.83 m - rear		4.21(1)	109
Other than amber-front or amber-side		4.21(3)	109
Other than red-rear or red-side/rear		4.21(4)	109
Over 2.05 m wide, trailer or semi			
over 1,400 kg	. (6 Req.)	4.21(5)	109
Trailer or semi, red-rear		4.21(6)	109
Pole trailer, sides and rear	. (6 Req.)	4.21(7)	109
Over 2.05 m, GVWR over 4536 kg		4.21(8)	109
No reflective tape		4.21(9)	109

SCHOOL BUS

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Operate without permit	11.02(1)(a)	109
Operating defective bus	11.07	109
Conduct pre-trip inspection	11.09	109
Fail to keep in sanitary condition	11.10(2)	109
Refuel with passengers/engine running	11.11	109
Load/unload passengers w/o clear view	11.12(1)(a)(b)	109
Load/unload passengers while moving	11.12(2)(a)	109
Allow person to ride not securely seated	11.13(3)(a)	109
Move bus while pass. not securely seated	11.13(3)(b)	109
Allow too many passengers	11.13(4)	109
Fail to display "SCHOOL BUS" signs (2)	11.14(1)	109
Carry loose luggage in passenger compartment	35.09	173
45		

SEATBELTS

Operate vehicle without seatbelts Operate with inoperative seat belts Fail to wear seatbelt Permit passenger without seat bel Exemption from wearing belts	t (6-16 yrs)	220(3) 220(4) 220(6)	167 167
Fail to remain seated (passenger) Fail to be only occupant of seat (p Operate vehicle while person ridin Operate vehicle with too many se Operate vehicle with too many se Operate vehicle with too many se Operate vehicle with too many per	passenger) g on vehicle (driver) seated (driver)ats (driver)ats (driver)ats (driver)	39.01(a)	167 167 167 167
in vehicle (driver)	ed with too many byer/owner)	. ,	
seat belts (carrier/employer/own Require/allow vehicle to be operationally seats (carrier/employer/own	er)ed with too		
CHILD RESTRAINTS: Fail to use child restraint (child un- Infant (0-9 kg) - infant carrier or co Toddler (9-18 kg) - child safety se Pre-schooler (under 6 yrs) - lap be Exemption from child restraints Medical Exemption (valid certificat	onvertible seat at or convertible It	36.01	109 109 109 109
SEATBELT EXEMPTIONS: Applies to driver only	Delivery person unde Emergency Vehicles Vehicles Built Prior D	er 40 km/h ec, 1963	

SEATS (DRIVER)

USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEMS		109 EM
Not secured to floor		
SIGNALLING		
Change lanes without signal Unsafe start without signal Fail to signal on turn Inadequate signal on turn Fail to signal stop or decrease speed Drive vehicle without turn signal devise No proper signalling equipment	. 151(c)	109 121 121 121 109
SIGNS & MARKINGS		
Size exceeds dimension limits posted on sign	. 7.04(5)	115 86 58 58 58 58 86
Plate and decal must be properly displayed	. 3.01	109 109 109

SIGNS & MARKINGS CONTINUED

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Operate as school bus without signs	11.14(1)	109
Improper use of 'School Bus' sign	11.14(2)	109
Fail to display 'L' or 'N' sign	30.13	109
Fail to display NSC name on vehicle		
(both sides, at least 5 cm high)	37.071	311

SPEEDING

	MVA	SSS
Drive without due care and attention		
Drive without consideration		
Speed relative to conditions		
Contravene 144(1) (a) or (b)		
Slow driving		
Liable as owner if evidence gathered through	1-10(1)	121
use of a prescribed speed monitoring device	83 1(2)	
Speed in construction zone (less than 21 kmh)		196
Speed in construction zone (21 kmh to 40 kmh)		
Speed in municipality (less than 21 kmh)		
Speed in municipality (21 kmh to 40 kmh)		
Speed outside municipality (less than 21 kmh)		
Speed outside municipality (21 kmh to 40 kmh)		
Speed against highway sign (less than 21 kmh)		
Speed against highway sign (21 kmh to 40 kmh)	, ,	
Speed against area sign (less than 21 kmh)		
Speed against area sign (21 kmh to 40 kmh)		
Speed against municipal sign (less than 21 kmh)		
Speed against municipal sign (21 kmh to 40 kmh)		
Speed in school zone (less than 21 kmh)		
Speed in school zone (21 kmh to 40 kmh)		
Speed in playground zone (less than 21 kmh)		
Speed in playground zone (21 kmh to 40 kmh)		
Excessive speed (41 kmh to 60 kmh)		
Excessive speed (more than 60 kmh)	, ,	
Fail to keep right		
Fail to keep slow moving vehicle on right	, ,	
	(-)	

STEERING-SUSPENSION

EMS:	\$109
MVAR 7.09 7.09 7.09	(19)
ΓINUED	
EMS:	\$109
MVAR 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09	(19) (19) (19) (19) (19) (19) (19)
MVA73(1)	court 121 109 167 167 167 167 167 167
	MVAR 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 FINUED EMS: MVAR 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 7.09 125.1(1) 125.1(2) 125.1(2) 128(1)(a) 129(1) 129(5)(a) 130(2)(a)(130(2)(a)(

STOPPING CONTINUED

Fail to stop for School Bus Emerging vehicle — fail to stop Fail to yield for emergency vehicle Disobey school guard Drive past railway crossing gate Fail to obey railway stop sign Fail to stop commercial vehicle at railway	176(1)	121 109 167 109 109
	185(4)(e) 185 (5) 185(5)(c)	109 109 109

STOP LAMPS

MVAR	\$\$\$
4.02(1)	81
4.04(2)	109
4.17(1)	109
4.17(3)	109
4.17(7)	109
4.17(3)(b)	109
4.17(3)(c)	109
	4.02(1) 4.04(2) 4.17(1) 4.17(3) 4.17(7) 4.17(3)(b)

TAIL LAMPS

	MVAR	\$\$\$
Unauthorized lamp	4.02(1) .	81
No/inadequate lamps (2)	4.15(1) .	109
Fail to maintain lamp	404(2)	109
Improper tail light location (height 38 cm to 1.83 m)	4.15(3) .	109
Towed vehicle in driveaway/towaway operation must	İ	
have 2 tail lamps synchronized with tow vehicle	4.15(6) .	109

TAXI/CHAUFFEUR PERMIT

TIRES-WHEELS

5 %	MVA	\$\$\$
Fail to obey traffic control device posted "Tire Chains" sign	. 125	121
Cord break or air leak Cut over 2.5 cm or exposed cords Bumps/bulges/lumps Two wear bars contacting rod On vehicle over 5,500 kg (tread depth: front - 3.0 mm, rear - 1.5 mm) Vehicle under 5,500 kg (less than 1.5 mm on any tire) Mixed bias/radial ply - same axle- more than 6 Mixed bias/radial ply - same vehicle - less than 6 Tire regrooved/recut unless identified Winter tire not less than 3.5 mm tread depth Recap tire on front (PTA vehicle) Solid tires less than 32 mm Cleats, flanges or lugs on paved/cement road Studded tires during restrictions (May 1 - Sep 30) Studded tires on highway	7.161(1)(b) 7.161(1)(c) 7.161(1)(d) 7.161(1)(d)(ii) 7.161(2) 7.161(2) 7.161(3) 7.162 10.19 19.03(1) 19.03(3) 19.03(3)(b)	109 109 109 109 109 109 109 109 109 109
(speed greater than 20 kmh)	. 19.03(7)	109

TIRES - WHEELS CONTINUED

USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEMS:		\$109
	MVA	R ITEM
Missing bolts/nuts/lugs	7.09	20
Wheels - welding not in compliance	7.09	20
Hub caps - minimize damage	7.09	20
Tire in contact, overinflated, not for highway	7.09	20

TOWING DOLLIES

RENTAL

Rental towing dollies **DO NOT** require B.C. registration if rental agreement originates or will terminate out of province. Rental agreements originating and terminating inside B.C. require B.C. licensing and insurance or valid permit.

TOWING DOLLY RESTRICTION Towing dolly restrained Towed vehicles steering locked		
LIGHTING - TOWED VEHICLE Illegal turn signal	4.15 4.15(6) 4.17(1)	109 109 109
BRAKES - TOWED DOLLY Operate vehicle without brakes No/inoperative brakes at each wheel		

BRAKE EXEMPTIONS FOR TOWING DOLLIES ON NEXT PAGE

TOWING DOLLIES BRAKE EXEMPTIONS

Brakes are not required as set out in MVAR, Section 5.02(3)(c)(i) & (ii):

A trailer shall be equipped with brakes at each end of each axle, but brakes are NOT required on any axle of a towing dolly towed by a motor vehicle where the aggregate of the net weight of the towing dolly and the gross vehicle weight of the motor vehicle, one axle of which is being carried by the towing dolly, does not exceed 1,400 kg, or the motor vehicle towing the towing dolly has a gross vehicle weight rating in excess of the aggregate of:

- A) The net weight of the towing dolly, plus
- B) The gross vehicle weight of the motor vehicle, one axle of which is being carried by the towing dolly, plus
- C) The gross vehicle weight of the motor vehicle towing the dolly is greater than the gross vehicle weight rating of the motor vehicle towing the dolly.

TRAFFIC CONTROL DEVICE (TCD)

	MVA	\$\$\$
Fail to obey Police direction	. 123	109
Disobey traffic control device	. 125	121
Fail to stop when TCD inoperable	125.1(1)	109
Fail to yield to vehicle on right	125.1(2)	109
Fail to yield to pedestrian	127(1)(a)(ii)	167
Fail to yield to vehicle	. 127(1)(a)(iii)	167
Disobey yellow light intersection	. 128(1)(a)	167
Disobey yellow light - no intersection	. 128(2)(a)	109
Disobey red light at intersection	. 129(1)	167
Fail to yield - right turn - red light	129(3)	167
Fail to yield - left turn - red light	. 129(4)(b)	167
Disobey red light - no intersection		
Fail to yield on green arrow	. 130(1)(a)	167
Fail to stop - yellow arrow - marked cross-walk	. 130(2)(a)(i)	167
Fail to stop - yellow arrow - intersection		
Red flashing light at intersection	. 131(1)(a)	167
Red flashing light - no intersection	. 131(2)(a)	138
Yellow flashing light at intersection	. 131(3)(a)	167

TRAFFIC CONTROL DEVICE (TCD) CONTINUED

MVΔ

222

	IVIVA	\$\$\$
Yellow flashing light no intersection	131(4)(a)	138
Fail to yield at green flashing light	131(5)(a)	167
Fail to obey lane direction control signal	134	121
Erect unauthorized TCD	135(1)	109
Only authorized person can place TCD	135(2)	109
Erect lights etc. – affecting visibility	135(3)	109
Obstruct/interfere with TCD		
Commercial advertising on TCD	136	109
Alter/damage/remove TCD		
Fail to erect construction TCD		
Fail to erect construction TCD speed signs		
Disobey construction signs	140 196/	256
(\$196 if less than 21 kmh/\$253 if 21 to 40 kmh) Disobey flagman	1.41	106
Fail to remove temp. TCD after use		
Drive over newly painted lines		
Slow moving in wrong lane/disobey TCD		
Fail to obey traffic sign or signal direction		
Fail to obey stop sign		
Erect sign – advertisement on highway		
Tear down/deface/remove TCD		
real down/delace/remove rob	214(3)	103
TRAILERS		
	MVAR	\$\$\$
Inadequate drawbar	7 07(1)(a)	109

Inadequate drawbar 7.07(1)(a) 109 Coupling not attached to frame (over 900 kg) 7.07(1)(b) 109 Inadequate secondary coupling device 7.07(1)(c) 109 Wheels carried on towing dolly not secure 7.07(1)(d) 109 Drawbar length over 5 m 7.07(2) 109 Trailer swerving excessively 7.07(3) 109 Trailer window extends beyond wheel 7.07(4) 109 Riding in house trailer 7.07(5) 109

Tow motor vehicle with person in towed vehicle 7.07(6) 109

TRAILERS CONTINUED

USE CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA FOR SCHEDULE 7	ITEMS:	\$109
	MVAR	ITEM
Insecure/cracked fifth wheel/mountings	7.09	31
Over 12.5 mm slack in fifth wheel	7.09	31
Tow bar locking pin missing	7.09	31
Tow bar cracked/broken	7.09	31

TRANSIT CONDUCT & SAFETY REGULATIONS

	TCR	\$\$\$
Fail to pay fare	3(a)	173
Fail to present proof of payment	3(b)	173
Fail to pay fare	4(1)(a)	173
Fail to possess proof of payment	4(1)(b)	173
Fail to present proof of payment		
Improper use of proof of payment	5(2)	173
Illegally sell proof of payment	5(3)	173
Illegally park/operate vehicle on transit property	7(a)	. 58
Illegally enter tracks/dock/bridge/guideway/		
tunnel/road/right of way	7(b)	. 86
Illegally go on or through transit property	7(c)	. 86
Improper use of alarm/emergency device	8(1)	115
Disobey posted rules or sign after using		
emergency device		
Fail to report using emergency device	8(2)(b)	115
Place object/obstacle on tracks/dock/bridge/		
guideway/tunnel/road/right of way	8(3)(a)	115
Damage/tamper/remove equipment on		
vehicle or property	8(3)(b)	115
Prevent/interfere with operation of vehicle	8(3)(c)	115
Improperly occupy place in vehicle	8(3)(d)	115
Impede employee operating vehicle	8(3)(e)	115
Fail to obey refusal of access		
Fail to obey order to leave	9(3)	115

TRANSPORTATION ACT

	TA	\$\$\$
Fail to pay a toll charge	36(2)	115
Unauthorized construction or re-opening	49(1)(a)	115
Unauthorized access	49(1)(b)	115
Unauthorized use or occupation of a highway	62(1)	115
Interference with a provincial public undertaking	64(1)(a)	115
Attaching object to a provincial public undertaking	64(1)(b)	115
Abandoning object on a highway	68(1)	115
Unauthorized use or occupation of concession hwy	72(1)	115
Fail to comply with notice under section 16(1)	79(1)(b)	173
Fail to comply with notice under section 50(1)	79(1)(b)	173
Fail to comply with notice under section 55(1)	79(1)(b)	173
Fail to comply with notice under section 63(1)	79(1)(b)	173
Fail to comply with notice under section 65(1)	79(1)(b)	173
Fail to comply with notice under section 68(2)	79(1)(b)	173
Improper highway use by extraordinary traffic	79(1)(c)	345
Obstruction of authorized activity		
Fail to pay toll on Coquihalla Highway	91(2)	115

TUNNEL TRANSPORTATION OF DANGEROUS GOODS

(FORMERLY TUNNEL TRANSPORTATION OF DANGEROUS GOODS COMMODITIES)

GEORGE MASSEY TUNNEL/THE CASSIER CONNECTOR TUNNEL:

Limitations are placed on the transport of dangerous goods into these tunnels by the Tunnel Transporation of Dangerous Goods Regulation:

A person must not transport any means of containment in a prohibited area when a placard is required under section 4.15 of the regulation.

USE CHARGE SECTION 62(1) TA FOR TUNNEL VIOLATIONS:

	TA	\$\$\$
Unauthorized use or occupation of a highway	62(1)	115

TRIP INSPECTIONS

E The Control of the	MVAR	\$\$\$
Fail to comply with trip inspection requirements	` '	
Fail to ensure vehicle in safe operating condition		
Fail to complete post-trip inspection report	37.22(6)(a)	138
Fail to complete post-trip inspection (final stop)	37.22(6)(b)	138
Carrier fail to require completed trip inspection	37.23(2)	138
Driver fail to complete trip inspection report	37.23(3)	138
Fail to posess current trip inspection report	37.23(5)	138
Fail to produce trip inspection report	37.23(6)	138
Fail to deliver inspection to Carrier (within 20 days)	37.25	138
Fail to repair/correct defects (unsafe veh.)	37.26(a)	311
Fail to certify correction unnecessary	37.26(b)	138
Fail to retain trip inspection report records (carrier)	37.27(1)	311
Fail to provide trip inspection report for		
inspection (carrier)		
Make false statement	37.36(2)(a)	598
Omit entry in records	37.36(2)(b)	598

EXEMPTIONS:

Commercial vehicle rented for single trip

Emergency vehicles

2 axle vehicles under 14,600 kg,

excluding a bus, school bus, special activity bus or special vehicle SEE ALSO: NATIONAL SAFETY CODE SECTION

TURNS

	MVA	\$\$\$
Left turn from wrong lane	151(d)	109
Right turn from wrong lane	151(e)	109
Right turn into wrong lane	165(1)	109
Left turn into wrong lane	165(2)	109
Improper left turn – one way street	165(3)	109
Disobey traffic control device requiring turn	165(4)	109
Improper turn at intersection	165(5)	109
Improper left turn no intersection	166	121
Improper right turn no intersection	167	121

TURN SIGNAL LAMPS

Drive vehicle without signal device		
Unauthorized lamps Fail to maintain lamps Illegal turn signals Illegal lamp type Illegal semaphore turn signal device Improper turn lamp location Improper turn lamp location (front)	4.04(2)	109 109 109 109 109
U-TURNS/REVERSING		
Unsafe "U" turn "U" turn on a curve "U" turn approaching or near crest of grade Prohibited "U" turn (sign) "U" turn intersection "U" turn in a business district Reverse when unsafe or into intersection	168(b)(i) 168(b)(ii) 168(b)(iii) 168(b)(iv) 168(b)(v)	109 109 121 167 121
WARNING DEVICES		
Fail to carry warning device (over 2.3 m wide) or (over 10 passengers)		
Slow moving vehicle (under 40 kmh) fail to display warning signal		

WEIGHT CAPACITY

Authority to estimate weight	MVA 213(1)
Exceed Licensed GVW	CTA \$\$\$ 12(1)(a) 115
Exceed Axle GVW	12(1)(b) 115
Unauthorized commodity on logging truck Fail to obey Peace Officer Bypass weigh scale Disobey posted size or weight sign Illegal tire load Illegal GVW on drive axle	7.03(1)
WINDOWS - WIPERS	
Windshield or window that impairs driver vision Vision obstructed sign/poster/tint/material No/missing windshield wipers Non safety glass Tinted windows (film) No "ANSI" Marking on tinted glass	7.05(2)
USE <u>CHARGE SECTION 219(1) MVA</u> FOR SCHEDULE 7 ITEMS Wiper arm does not make full sweep No/inoperative window wipers	MVAR ITEM 7.09 9

YIELDING

FAIL TO YIELD TO WHEN:	MVA	\$\$\$
Traffic control device inoperable	. 125.1(1)	109
Vehicle on right or already entering intersection	125.1(2)	109
Pedestrian at green light	. 127(1)(a)(ii)	167
Vehicle at green light	. 127(1)(a)(iii)	167
Pedestrian – right turn – red light	. 129(3)	167
Vehicle - right turn - red light	129(3)	167
Pedestrian – left turn – red light	129(4)(b)	167
Vehicle – left turn – red light	129(4)(b)	167
On green arrow	. 130(1)(a)	167
On yellow arrow	. 130(2)(b)	167
Pedestrian – flashing yellow – intersection	. 131(3)(a)	167
Pedestrian - flashing yellow - no intersection	131(4)(a)	138
Pedestrian flashing green	. 131(5)(a)	167
Passing vehicle	. 157(2)(a)	109
Right of way – uncontrolled intersection	. 173(1)	167
Disobey yield sign	. 173(2)	167
Left turn	. 174	167
Left turn vehicle	. 174	167
Vehicle after stop	. 175(1)	167
Vehicle leaving stop	. 175(2)	167
Emerging vehicle	. 176(2)	121
Emergency vehicle	. 177	109
Pedestrian (in crosswalk)	. 179(1)	167
Pass vehicle yielding for pedestrian	. 179(3)	167

HEIGHT CONVERSION TABLE

Ft. In.	См.	FT. In.	См.	FT. IN	. См.	Ft. In.	См.
5' 0"	152	5'5"	165	5'9"	175	6'1"	185
5'1"	155	5'6"	168	5'10"	178	6'2"	189
5'2"	157	5'7"	170	5'11"	180	6'3"	191
5'3"	160	5'8"	173	6'0"	183	6'4"	193
5'4"	163						

To convert: Multiply inches by 2.54 or Divide cm by 2.54

WEIGHT CONVERSION TABLE

Lbs.	Kg.	Lbs.	Kg.	Lbs.	Kg.	Lbs.	Kg.	Lbs.	Kg.
95	43	125	56	155	70	185	84	215	98
96	44	126	57	156	71	186	84	216	98
97	44	127	58	157	71	187	85	217	99
98	45	128	58	158	72	188	85	218	99
99	45	129	59	159	72	189	86	219	100
100	45	130	59	160	73	190	86	220	100
101	46	131	59	161	73	191	87	221	100
102	46	132	60	162	74	192	87	222	101
103	47	133	60	163	74	193	88	223	101
104	47	134	61	164	75	194	88	224	102
105	48	135	61	165	75	195	89	225	102
106	48	136	62	166	75	196	89	226	103
107	49	137	62	167	76	197	90	227	103
108	49	138	63	168	76	198	90	228	104
109	50	139	63	169	77	199	90	229	104
110	50	140	64	170	77	200	91	230	105
111	50	141	64	171	78	201	91	231	105
112	51	142	65	172	78	202	92	232	105
113	51	143	65	173	79	203	92	233	106
114	52	144	65	174	79	204	93	234	106
115	52	145	66	175	80	205	93	235	107
116	53	146	66	176	80	206	94	236	107
117	53	147	67	177	80	207	94	237	108
118	54	148	67	178	81	208	95	238	108
119	54	149	68	179	81	209	95	239	109
120	55	150	68	180	82	210	95	240	109
121	55	151	69	181	82	211	96		
122	55	152	69	182	83	212	96		
123	56	153	70	183	83	213	97		
124	56	· 154	70	184	84	214	97		

To convert: Multiply kg by 2.2 or Divide lbs by 2.2

METRIC CONVERSION TABLE

Area					
1 rod 1011.714 m ² 1 acre 0.4047 ha	1 square inch 6.4516 cm ² 1 square foot 0.0929 m ²				
1 square mile 2.5900 km²	1 square yard 0.8361 m ²				
Volur	ne				
1 drop 0.05 ml	1 fluid ounce 28 ml				
1/4 teaspoon1 ml	1 cup 227 ml				
1/2 teaspoon2 ml	1 pint 0.571 l				
1 teaspoon5 ml	1 quart 1.14 l				
1/2 tablespoon7 ml	1 gallon 4.5 l				
1 tablespoon14 ml	1 bushel 36.41				
Leng	th				
1 inch 2.54 cm	1 mil (0.001 in) 0.254 mm				
1 foot 30.48 cm	1 link 20.12 cm				
1 year0.9144 cm	1 chain 20.1168 m				
1 rod 5.0292 m	1 furlong 0.2012 km				
1 mile1.6093 km	1 fathom 1.8288 m				
Fraction	ons				
1/32 0.7983 mm	1/2 12.7000 mm				
1/16 1.3886 mm	9/16 14.2886 mm				
1/8 3.1860 mm	5/8 15.8860 mm				
3/16 4.7625 mm	11/16 17.4625 mm				
1/4 6.3575 mm	3/4 20.6386 mm				
5/16 7.9386 mm	7/8 22.2258 mm				
3/8 8.8258 mm	1 25.4000 mm				
7/16 11/1144 mm					
Mass (W					
1 grain64/798 mg	1 pound (troy) 373.242 g				
1/2 ounce (avoir) 14/186 g	115 lbs 45.359 kg				
1 ounce (avoir)28.358 g	112 lbs 58.802 kg				

PHONETIC ALPHABET

	ALPHA	N NOVEMBER O OSCAR
	BRAVO	0
C	CHARLIE	PPAPA
D	DELTA	QQUEBEC
E	ECHO	R ROMEO
F	FOXTROT	S SIERRA
G	GOLF	T TANGO
H	HOTEL	U UNIFORM
1	INDIA	VVICTOR
J	JULIET	W WHISKEY
K	KILO	X XRAY
L	LIMA	Y YANKEE
M	MIKE	Z ZULU

STANDARD RESPONSE CODE Code 1 Routine (all transmissions considered Code 1 unless otherwise

	classified).
Code 2	Respond as quickly as possible without using emergency equipment and comply with M.V.A.
Code 3	Respond at once using emergency equipment.
Code 4	Emergency situation, giving unit number and location.
Code 5	Use caution, the situation may be dangerous.
Code 6	Hostage situation.

STANDARD 10 CODE

10-4	Acknowledgement	10-42	Person/Vehicle in SIP Category
10-6	Busy	10-43	Person Parole Category
10-7	Out of Service	10-44	Person Accused Category
10-8	In Service	10-45	Person Elopee Category
10-9	Repeat	10-46	Person Prohibited Category
10-10	Negative	10-47	Registered Sex Offender
10-11	Roadside Check	10-61	Coffee/Rest Period
10-14	Prepare to Copy	10-62	Meal Break
10-17	Enroute RCMP specific	10-67	Unauthorized Listener Present
10-20	Location		(or Code 12)
10-21	Call () by phone	10-68	Breathalyzer Operator Required
10-23	Arrived at Scene	10-71	Sending Complaint to ROADS
10-27	Drivers Licence	10-72	Serious Alarm
	Information Required	10-80	Record of Violence
10-28	Vehicle Registration Information Required	10-81	Record of Robbery
10-29	Check Records for vehicle	10-82	Record of Offensive Weapon
	and/or subject	10-83	Record of B.E.
10-30	Danger - Caution	10-84	Record of Theft
10-33	Officer in Trouble	10-85	Record of Drugs
10-35 10-36	Off Duty CAD specific On Duty CAD specific	10-86	Record of Fraud
10-40	Possible Hit On	10-87	Record of Sex
10-41	Possible Hit - Confirm with Originating Agency	10-88	Record of Other Criminal Code

NOTES:

NOTES: